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The Committee had a busy first half and a routine second half of 2009. 
In the first half most of our time was spent reviewing numerous SM election complaints from one section, issued by the incumbent SM. The complaints were directed at ARRL staff and the opposing candidate.  The ARRL Ethics and Elections Committee found no violation of the Rules and Regulations concerning ARRL elections by ARRL staff or the opposing candidate.
The Committee reviewed and found two vice-Director candidate statements in order and aided in appointments to fulfill their remaining terms with ARRL President Joel Harrison, W5ZN. 
In the second half of the year, the committee reviewed four vice-Director candidate statements and on Friday, November 20, ARRL ballots were counted for the vice-Director races in the Central and Roanoke Divisions. Committee chair Director Greg Sarratt, W4OZK, committee member Rocky Mountain Division Director Brian Mileshosky, N5ZGT, and ARRL Chief Executive Officer David Sumner, K1ZZ served as Tellers.

Central Division, challenger Kermit Carlson, W9XA, of Batavia, Illinois and Roanoke Division, South Carolina Section Manager Jim Boehner, N2ZZ, of Aiken South Carolina were elected as vice-Directors.
Several Director and vice-Director candidate statements were reviewed and had no opposition, then declared the winner without balloting.

After the quiet second half of 2009, this committee is hopeful that we are seeing a downward trend in Ethics and Elections misconduct. 
Respectfully submitted,

Director Greg Sarratt, W4OZK Chair

Director Jay Bellows, K0QB
Director Brian Mileshosky, N5ZGT
January 1, 2010
